
STATE OF ILLINOIS  

HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 
 
 

525 WEST JEFFERSON ST.      SPRINGFIELD,  ILLINOIS 62761  (217)  782-3516 FAX:  (217)  785-4111 

 
July 17, 2017 
 
John R. Beberman, Exec. Dir Capital Budget and Control 
The University of Chicago Medical Center 
14216 S. Meadowview Court 
Orland Park, Illinois 60462-2350 
 
RE: Health Facilities Planning Act--Part 1130 Exemption Completeness 

Exemption #: E-067-16 - The University of Chicago Medical Center, Addition of Six (6) 
NICU Beds 

 
Dear Mr. Beberman: 
 
On July 17, 2017, the State Board received your letter completing the exemption for the addition 
of six (6) neonatal intensive care beds at The University of Chicago Medical Center, 5841 South 
Maryland Avenue, Chicago, Illinois.  Our records will show that the project was completed on 
July 10, 2017, the date the NICU beds were operational.  In addition our records will show that 
the final cost of the project is $455,190.  No further action is required on the part of the 
exemption holder in regards to this exemption.     
 
The State Board's approval does not exempt the transaction from any other regulatory, 
certification or licensure requirements that may be applicable prior to acquisition.  The 
exemption will be invalid should the facility for which the change of ownership was granted 
cease to be an existing health care facility as defined in 77 IAC 1130.140.   
 
Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact Courtney.Avery@illinois.gov or 
312.814.4825.   
 
Sincerely, 

 
Kathy Olson, Board Chair 
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board   
 
 


